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The meeting was called to order at 7:08pm by Health Services Director Sandra Lieck, RN. Ms. Lieck 
welcomed everyone.  
 
 Motion was made to accept the minutes from the 2.16.22 meeting by Catherine Carlin; second by Linda 
Villemarette.  Minutes were accepted as presented. 
 
Ms. Lieck reviewed the objectives of the SHAC Committee for members and guests. 
 
Linda Villemarette, LVN Health Services Department, gave a review of the many service and challenges 
the department has completed this school year.  Among those services are: 
Covid Testing – for staff and students 
Health Screenings:   
    Vision for Kindergarten, 1st, 3rd, 5th and 7th grade 
    Scoliosis for 5th and 7th grade girls, 8th gr boys 
    Hearing for Kindergarten, 1st, 3rd, 5th and 7th grade  
 
House Bill 2243 (HB223) has made it possible for school district health services/clinics to stock and 
administer Nebulizer/albuterol treatment for diagnosed students in need, thus minimizing the need for 
911 calls.  This has also enabled more students to be able to stay in class with receiving treatment when 
needed. 
 
Essilor Vision provided mobile clinics for CFBISD.  Seventeen clinics were scheduled which served 704 
students.  There were 412 pairs of glasses dispensed, 103 of those being of a higher prescription.  
Eighteen students were refereed for further care. 
 
During the 2021-2022 all campus nurses were certified as CPR instructors which allows them to train 
staff on campus when needed. 
 
A COVID Vaccine clinic was provided for students.  Vaccines were administered to 250 students. 
 
The Health Services Department also participates in the Vaccine for Children Program through the Texas 
Dept. of Health.  As a provider, 237 students were served, and 577 vaccines were administered. 
 
The Health Services Department also supports District Initiatives such as participating in the 
Transportation Wellness Fair. 



 
The District also participates in the Children’s Health Telehealth Program.  Target schools are 
determined by zip code and ER visits among other criteria. 
 
Ms. Lieck was very thankful that CFBISD adheres to best practices by placing a Registered Nurse at every 
campus. 
 
PE Update: Michael Ramirez updated the committee on Secondary PE.  He explained how PE is going 
back to pre-covid routines and back to a more “normal” state.  One exciting change is introducing Pre-
Athletics at the Middle School level by coaches, allowing students to know and be ready for athletics. 
 
Elementary PE updates were presented by Jonathan Wilk who is also looking forward to things returning 
to normal.  Starting in the fall of 2022 the 4th grade swim program will return as will the 5th grade track 
meet.   The CPR program has been a huge success.  Caleb Rossier with the Carrollton Fire Department 
presented to the committee the CPR instruction and certification that our student groups participated 
in.  All 12th , 8th and 5th grade students across the district were CPR/AED certified.  Over 5000 students 
were instructed in CPR.  
 
Report was given from the Textbook Adoption Subcommittee that the GW Publisher textbook was voted 
on and a recommendation will be presented to the Board of Trustees for the adoption of the textbook. 
 
Some discussion and explanation about the decision and determination took place. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:47pm. 
 
 
Minutes recorded by Dee Canada 


